
Acton Burnell, Frodesley, Pitchford, Ruckley & Langley  

Parish Council         

Telephone or Text the Clerk on 07768 437032.  

Email: clerk@actonburnellparishcouncil.co.uk  

Or find individual Councillor details on the website: www.actonburnellparishcouncil.org.uk 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
At Pitchford Village Hall 

Tuesday 14th May 2019 7.00 – 7.30pm 

MINUTES 
 

1. The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.  
2. Minutes of the Previous Parish Meeting 

i) The Clerk read the minutes of the meeting May 2018. They were accepted as an accurate 
record.  

ii) There were no matters arising from the previous minutes. 
3. Police Report 

The Clerk read a letter from John Campion, PCC, regarding the ‘We Don’t Buy Crime - Leading from 
the Front’ project. See attached. 
The Clerk also advised of two local Rural Crime Prevention evenings: Tuesday 25th June at Shipton 
Village Hall and Thursday 27th June at Church Preen Village Hall. All are invited to attend.  

4. Report of Accounts                                                                            
The Clerk provided a report on the Accounts for April 2018 – March 2019. See attached. 

5. Chairman’s Annual Report   
Cllr Long provided a report on the work of the Parish Council over the past year. See attached. 

6. County Councillor’s Report 
Cllr Morris provided a report on the work of the County Council locally. See attached. 

7. Parish Charity - Godolphin Edwards Relief in Need Charity 
8. Village Hall Report 

Mike Price reported that following the good response from the Parish Consultation, it was agreed 
to form a ‘PVH Refurbishment’ steering group.  The first action has been to contact Pitchford Estate 
to request an extension on the lease. On 29 September 1945 they were granted a 99 year lease, 
which has 25 years remaining. Without a further extension, any grant funding to help pay for 
refurbishment is unlikely. 
The Insurance claim assessment has agreed that the kitchen wall damage is due to the subsidence, 
but not the splaying of the two Gable Ends, so the insurance will only pay for the kitchen wall.  
The committee will be contacting the Probation Service to get help with decorating. 
Bookings are on par with last year. 
The tree will be staying as no evidence has been found that it is the cause of the subsidence.  

9. ‘Village Views’ Report 
The Chairman read a report on behalf of the Village Views Newsletter team. See attached.  

10.  There were no other matters. 
11.  The next Annual Parish Meeting will be held in Pitchford Village Hall on 12th May 2020 at 7pm.  
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